
                  
 
 

  
 
27 March 2022 

 
 
 
 
TO: Chair Prozanski, Co-Chair Thatcher & Members of the Senate Committee on 
Judiciary 
        Oregon State Capitol 
        Salem, OR 97301 
 
FROM: Laurie Kimmell, MSgt, USAF (Ret.) 
      
SUBJECT:  Argument Against SB 348-1 
 
ATTENTION: FOR ALL REVIEWING AUTHORITIES  
 
 
     Please accept this as my testimony against SB348-1.  The inopportune timing of the 
release of the amended bill late on a Friday night, to be heard approximately less than (72) 
hours after its release (64 pages), smacks of skull dugery, and bad faith!  
 
     SB 348-1 is an attempt by the legislative Branch to over-ride the Judicial Branch on an 
open appellate case regarding the constitutionality and provisions of Ballot Measure #114.  
SB 348-1 is delegating legislative authority to nullify another branch of government and 
assert itself as the sole governing body over Oregonians.   
 
 
 

Thank you, 
     //SIGNED// 

LAURIE KIMMELL, MSgt, USAF (Ret.) 


